Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York

Planning Board Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, December 8, 2015 
A regular meeting of the Planning Board of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, 1111 Pleasantville Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York 10510, was held in the Municipal Building on Tuesday, December 8, 2015 at 7:30pm.

Members Present:
Edward Nolan, Chairman

Stuart Halper, Member

Richard Pastore, Member

Steven Vescio, Member
Sabine Werner, Alternate Member

Also Present:

David Turiano, Village Engineer
Dan Pozin, Village Attorney
Sarah Yackel, Village Planning Consultant




Christine Dennett, Village Clerk




Absent:

Shelley Lotter, Member

Call to Order: Chairman Nolan called the meeting to order at 7:30pm.  
PB-11-2015 – HORGAN – VILLAGE CODE CHAPTER 220-9.2 MANDATORY TREE PLANTING PLAN (MTPP) AND VILLAGE CODE CHAPTER 220-15, PROTECTION OF NATURAL RESOURCES REVIEW (STEEP SLOPES APPROVAL): The Planning Board reviewed an application for a tree planting plan and an application for a steep slopes permit to construct a new single family dwelling.  The property is located at 57 Becker Lane.  

Mr. William Horgan, Owner, introduced himself to the Board.   
 
Mr. Ben Crocker, consultant for the Applicant, explained the proposed application and addressed concerns raised by the Village’s consultants.  He stated the MTPP required them to plant 17 trees and they intended to plant 21 trees and shrubs.  
 
The Board had general discussion regarding the tree placement, tree species and how many trees would be planted.  

Mr. Horgan stated they could provide a more detailed planting plan but they planned on provided adequate screening and removing as few trees as possible.  
Ms. Barbara Gilbert of 121 Law Road stated she had concerns about runoff and her privacy and that she wanted her trees to be protected from damage during the construction process.   
Village Engineer Turiano stated constructing the driveway first could be a condition of the approval.   
The Board requested the trees locations be focused providing screening to existing homes and along the easement.   
 
VILLAGE ENGINEER’S REPORT:  
 
· The Club is planning on building the larger buildings in the 2nd quarter 2016.  They may do some changes that impact the Site Plan and Special Permit.   
· The last house is being built on the Chappaqua Road subdivision.  
· Chatterbox 54 is opening.   
· There was a gas spill at the Getty Station.  A stop work order was issued and is now under the jurisdiction of the DEC.  The Village parking lot will be closed for a period of time to expedite the project.   
· The Board requested ACME sign be reviewed.   
MINUTES

Upon motion by Member Halper, seconded by Member Vescio, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes as presented.  
ADJOURNMENT

Upon motion by Member Pastore, seconded by Member Vescio, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 9:00pm.  
Respectfully submitted by,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
PAGE  
2

